
Purchase Agreement Renewal of State Hospital Beds 

Fiscal Year 2020-21 

 California Department of State Hospitals 

By signing this Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Purchase Agreement Renewal, 
the Department of State Hospitals (DSH), County, and CalMHSA (collectively “Parties”) 
agree to renew the original FY 2014-15/FY 2015-16 MOU for the purchase of state 
hospital beds. This Renewal follows extensions of the FY 2014-15/FY 2015-16 MOU in 
FY 2016/17 through FY 2019, and FY 2019-20. 

Once this Renewal is signed by all parties identified in the original FY 2014-15/FY 2015-
16 MOU, it shall become effective on July 1, 2020, or upon approval, whichever is later, 
and shall terminate on June 30, 2021. The Parties agree that the terms and conditions in 
the FY 2014-15/FY 2015-16 MOU, except for the extension of the MOU for an additional 
fiscal year, shall remain in effect.    

It is acknowledged that DSH is currently developing new bed rates for each Level of Care 
(LOC) and anticipates notification to CalMHSA and participating counties in the coming 
months and implementation in accordance with Welfare and Institutions Code sections 
4330 – 4335 for a July 2021 effective date.   

_________________________________________ 
Name of County 

_________________________________________    ____________________ 
County Mental Health Director or Director designee    Date 
(Please include printed name and signature)  

_________________________________________ 
Dawan Utecht  
CalMHSA President or CalMHSA designee      

_________________________________________ 
George Maynard 

 __________________  
Date 

 __________________   
Date 

Department of State Hospitals  
Deputy Director, Administrative Services Division  
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